
Monroe Elementary PTO Parent Meeting 

Tuesday, March 16th, 2021— 7:00PM  

 

I. Call to Order via Zoom 

A. https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87286813395 

B. Attendance: Steph Gettys, Sara Socks, Sherisa Nailor, Amy 

Dreibelbis, Carin Carl, Christine Bertsch, Nancy Dunn, Christina 

Wevodau, Jessica Garcia, Tonya Pechart, Stefanie Dye, Tim Preston, 

Tammy Tosti, Connie Thompson, Tara Pyke, and Dr. Megan Ward. 

II. Principal Update 

A. Thon is this Thursday, the 18th (virtually) 

B. Mrs. Goodling is back from maternity leave 

C. Three more teachers have announced pregnancies 

1. Mrs. Luebbers 

2. Mrs. Grosko 

3. Mrs. Brooks 

III. Treasurer’s Report 

A. Still not much to report from the month 

1. Gloves purchase 

2. Additional sweartshirt purchase 

IV. Committee Reports 

A. Knowledge-A-Thon 

1. Volunteers really stepped it up 

a. Really learned a lot from doing it virtually 

b. Knowledge masters who got 100 will get 5 dollar Hops and 

Barley giftcard 

c. Hops and Barley donated ALL giftcards to our students 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87286813395


B. Boxtops 

1. Brenna Myers and Noah Kotzman were winners of boxtop 

challenge 

2. Continue to use the app to scan your grocery receipts to get boxtop 

credit 

C. Food Truck Friday and Take Out Tuesday 

1. All Food trucks will be from 5-8 PM at the school 

2. All Take out Tuesdays will be on Tuesday with the exception of 

Hops and Barley on Monday April 5th 

a. Tues. Apr. 6th- T.J. Rockwells 

b. Tues. Apr, 13th- JoJos (both locations) 

c. Tues. Apr. 20th- T. J. Rockwells 

d. Tues. Apr. 27th- Mamma Spriggs 

3. A flyer will come home with information about food truck and 

take out events 

D. Walk-For-Monroe 

1. 31 letters were sent out to local businesses for donations 

2. Those who donate a larger amount will get yard signs in front of 

Monroe 

3. Planning will start for Walk-for Monroe in April 

a. Will plan according to a “normal” schedule for now 

b. We still have a deposit on “Three Monkeys Inflatables” in the 

fall if we opt to use them  

E. Committee Vacancies 

a. Parent volunteers are still needed for committee vacancies 

b. Maria Zeigler will have a list of officers for nominations and 

elections 



V. Comments/Questions 

a. Dr. Ward would like to thank the Monroe Firefighters for their 

hard work 

b. There will be no Spring Fairs this year 

c. There should be camps happening this summer, but on a much 

smaller scale 

d. The CV Foundation should also be opening up their camps this 

summer as well 

e. If interested, look into attending a school board meeting. They are 

eye-opening and it is a great way to connect with parents from 

other schools in the district 

Reminders:   

• NO visitors to the building 

  

 

 

 

 


